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Research on disaster risk reduction in developing countries is often 
scattered amongst different disciplines and sectors, networking 
between disaster risk management professionals in the South is 
limited and financial, material and human resources allocated by 
national governments and donors to disaster risk reduction 
research and professional development is in most cases largely 
insufficient.  However, strengthening local expertise is key to the 
development of effective risk reduction strategies in developing 
countries. 
 
In order to build up local research capacity, support innovative 
disaster risk management projects and encourage young 
professionals to become more involved in disaster risk reduction, 
the ProVention Consortium in collaboration with the World Bank’s 
Hazard Management Unit (HMU) launched in December 2002 an 
“Applied Research Grants Program for Disaster Risk Reduction”.  
Sixty-five projects from 27 countries were awarded grants of up to 
US$ 5,000. Grantees came from a mix of institutional affiliations: 
universities, government, local and international NGOs and 
private sector.  Projects were completed in January 2004.  
Fifteen projects were selected as representative of the most 
innovative and sustainable project activities and team leaders 
from these projects presented their findings at the “Global 
Symposium for Hazard Risk Reduction”, July 26-28, 2004 at the 
World Bank headquarters in Washington, DC. 
 
Two of those selected young researchers attended the World 
Conference on Disaster Reduction and presented their projects at 



this Public Forum Workshop. Along with other colleagues, they 
also reflected on the significance of the grants program and invited 
others to participate in the future. 
 
In 2005, the ProVention Consortium will again sponsor a 
competitive forum to support innovative disaster risk management 
projects and encourage competent researchers and professionals in 
developing countries dedicated to reducing disaster risk.  
Students and young professionals from developing countries are 
invited to propose creative projects.  These proposals may include 
research projects or professional development programs. 
Applications will be screened by a jury consisting of ProVention 
Consortium partners.  Awards will be made to proposals with the 
potential of making a significant contribution to the field. 

Fax +41 (0)22 733 0395 

E-mail provention@ifrc.org 

URL http://www.proventionconsortium.org 

 


